
U.S. Department of Justice 
        Office of Information Policy 
        Suite 11050 

1425 New York Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20530-0001 

 
 

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 
 
         September 17, 2021 
 
Ms. Danielle Lang 
Campaign Legal Center 
1411 K Street, NW 
Suite 1400      Re: DOJ-2018-002496 (AG) 
Washington, DC  20005     D.D.C. No. 18-1771  
dlang@campaignlegalcenter.org      VRB:JMB:SJD 
 
Dear Ms. Lang:   
 

This supplements our response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request 
dated February 1, 2018, in which you requested certain records, dating since January 20, 2017, 
pertaining to the inclusion of a citizenship question on the 2020 Census.   

 
At this time, I have determined that, as a matter of discretion, additional information 

contained in four pages previously withheld in part pursuant to Exemption 5 of the FOIA may 
now be released to you.  These pages are enclosed, along with three additional pages without 
revisions to provide context.  
 
 For your information, Congress excluded three discrete categories of law enforcement 
and national security records from the requirements of the FOIA.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(c) 
(2018).  This response is limited to those records that are subject to the requirements of the 
FOIA.  This is a standard notification that is given to all our requesters and should not be taken 
as an indication that excluded records do, or do not, exist. 
 
 If you have questions regarding this response, please contact Paul Cirino of the U.S. 
Attorney's Office for the District of Columbia, at 202-252-2529. 
 
 Sincerely, 
   

   
Vanessa R. Brinkmann 

  Senior Counsel 
 
Enclosures
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

   
         

               
   

      

                

             

    

       

        

 

         

      

    

               

    

    

       

        

 

         

      

    

                    

  

   

              

                 

                  

             

                  

 

   

  

   

    

JMD-0023





JMD-0040












